## THE ANTARCTICAN SOCIETY Washington, D. C.

The Antarctican Society will begin the 1962-63 season with a meeting at the auditorium of the District of Columbia Chapter of the American Red Cross, 2025 E Street, N.W., to be held on the evening of November 1, 1962, at 8 o'clock.

Dr. Laurence M. Gould, a member of the first Byrd Antarctic Expedition, former President of Carleton College, and Chairman of the Polar Research Committee of the National Academy of Sciences, will deliver a brief talk entitled "Reflections on the Antarctic". Dr. Gould's talk will be followed by a movie, "The Way to the Yamato Mountains", prepared by Dr. Tetsuya Torii, leader of the Japanese Antarctic Research Expedition, 1961-62. This film, loaned to the Society through the courtesy of the Japanese Embassy, has a sound track in English.

The meeting is open to all interested in Antarctica, and members are urged to bring their friends and to call the meeting to the attention of associates.

-----

Members are reminded that for the majority dues were payable on October 1, 1962. For those who have overlooked this detail, remittances should be made to the treasurer:

Mr. Fred G. Alberts Office of Geography Department of the Interior Washington 25, D. C.